
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 16.6.10

10.114
PROVISION OF STUDY SKILLS SUPPORT FOR LEARNING IN HIGHER EDUCATION 

Strategic Aim 2 of the Teaching and Learning Strategy included a key supportive objective ‘to promote the development of students’ key skills including numeracy and literacy’ and the 2009/10 Action Plan had identified an objective to undertake a review of Faculty provision of study skills support which would also inform the identification of any necessary additional central support.

Dr Carter presented paper TLC/10/26 which provided a review of existing Faculty provision and central support along with examples of the central resources provided at five other institutions.  It was noted that the majority of study skills teaching in the University was delivered across all first year modules.  Central support was provided by the Library, Student Support, the International Office and through the Personal Development System (PDS), through which students could undertake an online skills audit.

A twin-track approach was proposed to embed study skills in the first year curriculum and to provide suitable online materials, customised as appropriate by Faculties.  The latter would be a particularly valuable resource for part-time and distance-learning students.  It was not envisaged that there would be a need to generate new materials for this as many excellent resources already existed.

The Committee noted that the proposal that study skills be explicitly assessed in all first year undergraduate modules might constrain assessment given that in some subject areas a dedicated study-skills module was already operating successfully.

It was suggested that course/subject teams might find it useful to provide a skills area in the PDS with tools appropriate for the subject.

Some disappointment was expressed that it was not proposed to make one-to-one support from specialist staff available centrally.  The Chair confirmed that Information and Student Services Committee had previously rejected a recommendation for a central support unit and the appointment of specialist staff was not considered justifiable, particularly as the use of current resources and opportunities was not as yet optimised.

AGREED that:

i) all Faculties embed the development of academic skills including learning-to-learn in higher education as an integral and integrated part of the first year full-time undergraduate curriculum as a minimum;
ii) study skills must be explicitly assessed in first-year full-time undergraduate modules (no requirement for assessment in all modules);
iii) students should be expected to complete a skills self-assessment as part of course induction;
iv) Evaluation and Revalidation panels consider academic skills provision in the curriculum; 
v) staff development be provided where necessary;
vi) the Academic Development and Enhancement Committee be asked to set up a Working Group* to look at the range of available on-line resources, both self-assessment diagnostic tools and resources for the development of study skills, which could be selected for dissemination, customised by Faculties, via the Portal to students and staff, and to explore access and licensing arrangements;

vii) a Themed Audit of Faculty implementation of the embedding of academic skills be undertaken in two years’ time.

*Note:
 ADEC Working Group reported to ADEC in May 2011 (ADEC min 11.40).
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